
Dear reviewers and Science Editor Office 

 

Thank You very much for Your answer.  

We are very honored to be allowed to review our manuscript number 62390 for the publication in 

WJO. 

 

We received an email by Your company editor-in-chief requesting gently us to review some details 

of our manuscript.  

 

As requested, we marked the necessity of CT in diagnosis of pediatric ankle fractures (the only 

review You asked us). 

 

We would like to point out some questions that Your gentle reviewer stated: 

- This is a solicited manuscript: me, dr Luca Monestier had an invitation to send a manuscript 

directly from dr Wang JL 

- We had already sent You the Non-Native Speakers Of English Editing Certificate of our last 

author Prof Michele Francesco Surace 

 

Thank you for your very kind attention and assistance. 

Best regards, 

Dr Luca Monestier 

 

 


